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target.  With that goal set, SGA moved forward in developing certain elements of the 
Framework. 

First, a model groundwater banking program was developed to allow groundwater banking 
exchanges.  In 2009 and 2010, SSWD actually sold water to the state and represented a sort 
of revenue to get that recovery.  What SGA wanted to have in place was a model banking 
program that provided a set of ground rules in the event SSWD or any other agency within 
the basin wanted to do banking exchanges.  There was also a need to find out how other 
entities were operating within the state.  Part of the process also involved coordination with 
state and federal agencies.  If an agency wants to do banking exchanges on a state wide basis 
then you will need to coordinate with one of those bigger outside operations and you are 
going to have to play by their rules.  The second element that was dealt with was how to 
determine losses of banked water.  Groundwater flows downhill and eventually out of the 
basin; it doesn’t stop at jurisdictional boundaries.  Basically, if you put a volume of water in 
the ground what does it do over time?  SGA queried other banks on how they determined 
loss.  Some use groundwater models; others take 15-percent off the top…if we bank water on 
your behalf you’re only going to take out 85-percent of what you put in.  SGA determined 
that losses of banked water in the North Basin were around 2-percent.  Finally, SGA had to 
determine the volume of “banked groundwater” that was available for exchange.  This 
determination had everything to do with timing…how far back do you go?  How much can I 
claim is in the bank?  These were some of the concerns that needed to be addressed and were 
ultimately used to develop a set of principles and a sustainability goal. Currently only the 
central area has a sustainability goal in place while the western and eastern areas have 
provisional sustainability goals in place in the event that either of those areas begin utilizing 
groundwater. 

SGA created and actively tracks, two separate balances for its water accounting framework. 
The first is the basin sustainability goal which calls for a reduction in the demand for 
groundwater within the basin. The second accounts for exchangeable water which is defined 
as imported surface water in excess of that needed to meet the basin sustainability goal.   

Additional principles of the framework include: 

1) Waiting two years after adoption of the framework before implementation of the 
water accounting and tracking of data.  Collection of data will not take place until 
early 2013.   

2) The ability to reach the sustainability goal by simply pumping less than the assigned 
target.   

3) All agencies will start with a zero balance yet negative sustainability balances can 
accumulate through time though there is no penalty or charge at this point for a 
negative balance. 

4) Basin sustainability balances will not be transferable. 
5) Exchangeable water balances may be transferred to meet sustainability balances. 
6) Surface water deliveries in excess of sustainability goal after 1998 are credited to 

exchangeable water. 
7) Must have sustainability balance to transfer exchangeable water outside of the basin. 








